
 

 

Rye Energy Committee Meeting Draft Minutes 

Tuesday, February 13, 2024 

3:00 PM 

Rye Town Hall 

1. Attendance – Rob Spork, Tom Pfau, Howard Kalet, Frank Melanson, 
Lisa Sweet 

2. January meeting minutes – approved unanimously 

3. Community Power update  

Lisa reported that Rye Community Power (RCP) has new rates for the 
February – July rate period. The new rate is lower than the rate for August 
– December and is lower than Eversource’s new rate for the same period. 
The new rates were posted at the beginning of January and will take effect 
as of February’s meter read date. The rate for Granite Basic is 8.1¢/kwh 
compared with Eversource’s 8.3¢/kwh. 

A written update on Rye Community Power was provided to the committee. 
This update is attached as Attachment 1. The report includes the latest 
draft of the CPCNH Community Benefit Report as well as the latest rate 
card which were reviewed by the Energy Committee. 

A CPCNH memo about Frequently Asked Questions about Net Metering 
(NEM) was provided to the Rye Energy Committee and was discussed. 
RCP customers who have solar arrays and participate in net metering 
(where they sell their excess generation to the grid) are NOT automatically 
enrolled in Rye Community Power. While CPCNH and Rye Community 
Power would like to serve NEM customers, the utilities are not yet providing 
CPCNH with the data necessary for Rye Community Power to properly 
credit NEM customers for their excess generation. CPCNH is working 
multiple avenues to get this resolved for customers. 

However, there are some net metering customers who can opt-in to Rye 
Community Power who will not be negatively impacted by the lack of utility 
data. These customers can enjoy the lower RCP rates and have the choice 
to purchase their energy supply with up to 100% renewable content. The 
memo is provided as Attachment 2. It explains this in detail and directs 



 

 

customers with questions to call the customer service center for more 
information. 

Howard reported on the activities of the CPCNH Regulatory and Legislative 
Committee, particularly the ongoing work to enable RCP to serve NEM 
customers. There are also many energy related bills that are being tracked 
through the legislative process. 

4. Community solar study 

The Select Board may want to do a study to determine the best use for BH 
property should the town acquire it. As a former landfill, the possible uses 
are limited. REC may offer to help by researching and reporting on the 
value and feasibility of community solar projects and possible benefits to 
residents (stable rates, emissions reduction, sustainable). 

Revision Energy is establishing community solar farms that are set up as 
LLCs. People can subscribe to the solar array to purchase the renewable 
energy that is generated and get set a rate for a set term. 

A property with a solar array can be restored with wildflowers for pollinators 
or for other agricultural uses. This is called agrovoltaics. 

REC considered other ways to provide information on possible uses for 
land. 

• ask Revision, Senergy, other developers how they would present 
benefits of community solar to interested party 

• write up report on benefits on the projects we have done – RJH and 
expected benefits of RES 

The scope and audience for the anticipated report were discussed. Tom 
will develop an outline that we can review next meeting. 

5. Master Plan Community Forum – 2/15 

Howard and Tom planning to be there in person but other members of the 
committee are unable to attend. REC discussed the recent storm damage 
as it relates to sustainable coastal management. The state of NH is also 
working on a new climate plan. 

6. New Business 



 

 

RES solar array will not be done this year and PPA agreement will need to 
be amended as there is delay in equipment/materials. 

REC will consult with library on HVAC replacement. The Public Safety 
building will need to consider replacing HVAC in the relatively near future.  

REC will investigate whether to recommend EVs for non-essential town 
vehicles when replacement is needed. 

Opportunities for interacting with the public were brainstormed. REC could 
ask to have a table at various events around town such as Summer 
Sessions Surfboard Swap, Common Roots pop-up markets, Seacoast 
Science Center, etc. 

NH Saves has more opportunities for Button-Up workshops this year. 
Button-Up Workshops present ways that homeowners can make their 
homes more efficient and save money. There are 24 openings for 
workshops (up from 12 last year). They can be virtual or live. Rye co-
hosted one last year with Portsmouth, but the attendance wasn’t great due 
to the weather. We may schedule another for Rye this year. 

Next meeting – 3/5/24 

Adjourned at 4:33 

 

  



 

 

Attachment 1: Rye Energy Committee Update on Rye Community Power  

 

Rye Energy Committee 

13 February 2024 
Rye Energy Committee 
Update on Rye Community Power 

 
CPCNH is a community governed, nonprofit power agency. There are currently over 50 cities, 

towns, and counties (representing about 30% of NH’s population) who have joined the coalition. 

CPCNH currently operates 14 community power programs that serve 16 NH communities. A 

dozen more programs will launch in March and up to 20 more programs are on track to launch 

this summer. This will increase the buying power of CPCNH. 

Below is a draft report of CPCNH Community Benefit report (2 pages) as required by the Cost 

Savings Agreement. The format and data provided may change according to member needs.   

Of note from this report is that in the first 8 months of operation, RCP: 

~ Saved Rye customers over $260,000 over Eversource default energy supply costs 

~ Supplied over 10 GWH of electricity to its customers 

~ 98.3% of customers use Granite Basic, 0.9% opted up to more renewable energy 

products 

~ 0.7% opted out of RCP while near 4 times as many (2.7%) have opted into RCP from 

other suppliers 

It was noted at the January CPCNH Board of Directors meeting that Current Accounts includes 

all accounts that have been established – whether they are still in service or not. So, one service 

address may have multiple accounts associated with it if it is a rental property or if the residents 

moved away. This metric may be changed to a more useful number – like total meters. 
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Attachment 2: Net Energy Metering FAQ 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 


